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8 November 1999

Clerk to Panel
Legislative Council
Legislative Council Building
8 Jackson Road
Central
Hong Kong
(Attn : Mrs Constance Li)

Dear Mrs Li,

LegCo Panel on Education
Y2K Compliance Exercise

I refer to your letter of 14.10.99, requesting a further report on
systems for which Y2K validation lists and contingency plans are still not
completed.

This Bureau submitted to the Panel on 9.9.1999 a Progress
Report of Year 2000 Compliance Exercise in Government Departments
Responsible for Education Matters and Non-government Organisations in
the Education Field, which showed that, as at 15 August 1999, all except
one mission-critical systems were confirmed to be Y2K compliant.  I now
write to confirm that as from 15 September 1999, all mission-critical
computer and embedded systems in the relvant departments and non-
government organisations (NGOs) have been confirmed to be Y2K
compliant and contingency plans have been in place in all of these
departments and NGOs.

Should Members need any further information, please let me
know.

Yours sincerely,

(Kenneth Cheng)
for Secretary for Education and Manpower
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